
 

Welcome to the latest edition of our 
newsletter. 

(Autumn 2024) 

Welcome to the Autumn edition of the Stoke-on-Trent Safeguarding Children Partnership 
(SOTSCP) newsletter. Here you will find details of upcoming events, training opportunities, 
safeguarding news, policy and procedure updates and much more. 

Please don’t forget to send us your safeguarding news and updates to share across our multi-
agency partners, submissions to sscp.information@stoke.gov.uk . We are particularly 
interested in case studies, lessons learnt and best practice. 

 

Change in opening hours for the Children Advice and Duty 
Service (ChAD) 

Changes are being made to the opening hours for Stoke-on-Trent’s Front Door also known as 
the Children Advice and Duty Service (ChAD) - 01782 235100. 

The service will now run from Monday to Thursday from 8.30am to 5pm and on a Friday from 
8.30am to 4.30pm. We are looking to implement the changes from Monday 28 October 2024. 
During these times, the ChAD consultation will be open to both professionals and the general 
public. The consultation line is an integral component of Stoke-on-Trent’s Front Door. Outside 
these hours, you can contact our Emergency Duty Team if there is an emergency and/or if you 
have significant concerns regarding a child that cannot wait until the next day. 

Our overarching objective remains that we are ensuring that children and families receive the 
right support at the right time, when they need it. The primary function of the professional 
consultation line is to provide support and guidance to our partner agencies regarding the level 
of need and identification of the subsequent steps through meaningful and high-quality 
discussions. The change of opening hours means that we would be able to continue achieving 
this more effectively. 

 

Learning Conference 2024 

The Stoke-on-Trent Safeguarding Children Partnership hosted a Learning Conference on 
Wednesday 9 October 2024 in the Jubilee Hall with over 100 attendees, to share the learning 
from two Local Child Safeguarding Practice Reviews. 

mailto:sscp.information@stoke.gov.uk


There was shared learning with relation to understanding and working with neglect, multi-
agency working at a universal and early help level, support for children with additional needs, 
unconsidered men and their role in the family and whole family approach. 

The Local Child Safeguarding Practice Reviews are available to read on the Partnership 
website, along with summary report and learning brief, please share these resources with 
colleagues to support learning and development: 

• LCSPR Child B and Siblings 
• LCSPR Siblings Child C and D 

______________________________________________________________________ 

7-minute Guide to Professional 
Challenge 

Professional Challenge is an integral part of safeguarding. 

It is a positive activity, good professional practice and 
effective multi-agency working.  

It leads to better outcomes for children and their families. 

Please click on the following link: 
https://safeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk/resources/briefings 

 

 

Pre-birth Pathway responding to 
concerns about unborn children 

The new Pre-birth Pathway is now available to download 

from the Resources page of the Safeguarding Children 

Partnership website, please use the following link 

https://safeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk/ 

 

Keeping Children Safe in Education 2024 
(KCSIE) 

The DfE has now published the latest version of Keeping Children 
Safe in Education September 2024. The previous government said 
that KCSIE 2024 would contain a limited number of changes, prior 
to wider changes next year following a call for evidence . 

Schools and colleges and their staff are an important part of the 
wider safeguarding system for children. This system is described 
in the statutory guidance Working Together to Safeguard Children. 

 Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is everyone’s 
responsibility. ‘Children’ includes everyone under the age of 18. 
Everyone who comes into contact with children and their families 
has a role to play. In order to fulfil this responsibility effectively, all practitioners should make 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fsafeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk%2Fdownloads%2Fdownload%2F11%2Flcspr-child-b-and-siblings%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01000192be6d60ba-617fb157-908e-4519-8d5c-05ef48e699e5-000000/TUU1aGY_rhgzJOL2QqAtk6fjYwmr9gLMgVdg7yNb468=376
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fsafeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk%2Fdownloads%2Fdownload%2F12%2Flcspr-child-candd%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01000192be6d60ba-617fb157-908e-4519-8d5c-05ef48e699e5-000000/zlm20uWTr5-TjFyFT_5Zl4MTXBpf9Fw7Rv5C_Skr4UM=376
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https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fsafeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk%2F%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01000192be6d60ba-617fb157-908e-4519-8d5c-05ef48e699e5-000000/sLXN2A7D2J_P6RFZGbb4hhP4lAAzaZxsJNFrDssX20A=376
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fmedia%2F66d7301b9084b18b95709f75%2FKeeping_children_safe_in_education_2024.pdf%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01000192be6d60ba-617fb157-908e-4519-8d5c-05ef48e699e5-000000/kEf7UASTdndxNo_8NyT4MA36asqZj7cSLO65bnRUr9E=376
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fmedia%2F66d7301b9084b18b95709f75%2FKeeping_children_safe_in_education_2024.pdf%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01000192be6d60ba-617fb157-908e-4519-8d5c-05ef48e699e5-000000/kEf7UASTdndxNo_8NyT4MA36asqZj7cSLO65bnRUr9E=376


sure their approach is child centred. This means that they should consider, at all times, what is 
in the best interests of the child. 

No single practitioner can have a full picture of a child’s needs and circumstances. If children 
and families are to receive the right help at the right time, everyone who comes into contact 
with them has a role to play in identifying concerns, sharing information and taking prompt 
action. Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is defined for the purposes of the 
guidance as: • providing help and support to meet the needs of children as soon as problems 
emerge • protecting children from maltreatment, whether that is within or outside the home, 
including online • preventing the impairment of children’s mental and physical health or 
development • ensuring that children grow up in circumstances consistent with the provision of 
safe and effective care • taking action to enable all children to have the best outcomes.  

School and college staff are particularly important, as they are in a position to identify 
concerns early, provide help for children, promote children’s welfare and prevent concerns 
from escalating. 

All staff have a responsibility to provide a safe environment in which children can learn 

All staff should be prepared to identify children who may benefit from early help. 

Early help means providing support as soon as a problem emerges at any point in a child’s 
life, from the foundation years through to the teenage years. 

Any staff member who has any concerns about a child’s welfare should follow the processes 
set out in paragraphs 49-55 of the document. Staff should expect to support social workers 
and other agencies following any referral. 

Every school and college should have a designated safeguarding lead who will provide 
support to staff to carry out their safeguarding duties and who will liaise closely with other 
services such as local authority children’s social care. 

The designated safeguarding lead (and any deputies) are most likely to have a complete 
safeguarding picture and be the most appropriate person to advise on the response to 
safeguarding concerns. 

The Teachers’ Standards 2012 state that teachers (which includes headteachers) should 

safeguard children’s wellbeing and maintain public trust in the teaching profession as part of 

their professional duties. 

 

Pocket-Guide - Dangerous Dogs 

Staffordshire Police have produced a pocket-guide around 
Dangerous Dogs. 

This can be found on the Stoke-on-Trent Safeguarding Children 

Partnership website, Briefings page. 

 

Voluntary Sector Children's Safeguarding Group (VSCSG) 

Working closely with statutory partners, the VSCSG exists to ensure local Voluntary 
Community and Social Enterprise (VCSE) organisations are aware of and fulfil their 
safeguarding responsibilities and ensure that people who use their services or who are 
involved in their activities are kept safe and not harmed. There are approximately 40-member 
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organisations associated with the group which meets quarterly in a hybrid basis via MS teams 
and at Honeycomb Groups Head Office 308 London Road, Stoke. 

The VSCSG met in February and May of this year with a further meeting scheduled in 
October. As well as receiving regular updates on the Safeguarding Children Partnership 
relating to quality assurance and learning and development, the group discussed revisions to 
‘Working Together’ and what this means for the voluntary sector, a presentation on the 
NSPCC ‘Together for Childhood’ was also received. Recently established links with Stroke’s 
Youth Council have helped to identify areas where members can support the councils’ 
priorities such as supporting the homeless.  Members also discussed Level 1 Safeguarding 
Children training and shared views on how this could be improved. 

A presentation on Safer Recruitment by John Hanlon the Local Authority Designated Officer 
was received in May. Building on recent work of Honeycomb Group the VSCSG are also 
looking at ways in which members can promote safeguarding (adults and children and young 
people) to customers within their organisations. Finally, the group are looking at how it can 
promote safeguarding self-assessment by voluntary sector organisations with a view to 
developing a simple checklist or other streamlined tool. The checklist or tool when developed 
can be used to audit child protection and safeguarding arrangements and identify areas for 
improvements or where support may be required. 

If you are interested in hearing more about the VSCSG or want to become a member contact 

lucy.willis@honeycombgroup.org.uk and/or vicki.gwynne@middleportmatters.org.uk 

 

News from the Child Death Overview Panel 
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____________________________________________________ 

 



 

Hot Water Bottle Safety: 
Preventing burns and scalds 

Doctors and nurses across the UK are urging us to use hot water 
bottles correctly as they cause serious burns. 

The Children's Burns Trust is issuing an urgent appeal to parents and carers following a 
worrying 55% increase in hot water bottle burns to children. New data from the International 
Burn Injury Database (iBID), shows that burn and scalds to children in the first eight months of 
2024 increased by 55% compared with the same period in 2023 and are urging families to 
avoid using hot water bottles for children. 

The Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents (ROSPA) advises that hot water bottles 
should be replaced every two years after being manufactured. 

Please check your hot water bottle regularly for signs of wear and tear. The flower symbol, 
found on hot water bottles, indicates exactly when it was made. The number in the middle is 
the year of manufacture and the flower segments represent the 12 months of the year. 

• The Lullaby Trust advises never putting a hot water bottle in a baby's sleep space as 
they can overheat. 

• Remind older children not to sit or lie on hot water bottles. 
• Never put a hot water bottle directly on your skin, use a cover. 

For more information, click on the following link https://capt.org.uk/hot-water-bottle-safety/ 

 

*New Training Course* 

eLearning: Level 1 Safeguarding Children 

A Level 1 Safeguarding Children eLearning course has been 
launched which enables learners to complete the mandatory 
training at their own pace, at a time to suit them. 

Level 1 Safeguarding Children training must be refreshed every 
three years, regardless of attending any other Stoke-on-Trent 
Safeguarding Children Partnership training course. 

Please note: this course is not for City Council employees, who 

must book Level 1 training through the Council's internal 

Learner Management System. 

Please click here to book a place 

 

Stoke-on-Trent SCP Training 

Stoke-on-Trent Safeguarding Children Partnership provides a 
series of multi-agency learning and development opportunities, 
which includes core safeguarding training, a variety of subject 
specific courses and topic based briefing sessions. 

To view training events on offer until the end of March 2025 or to book a place on any session, 

please click on the below link. 
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https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fstaffsscb.event-booking.org.uk%2Felearning-detail%2F%253DITOzMjM%2FSTOKE-ON-TRENT-eLearning---Level-1-Safeguarding-Children%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01000192be6d60ba-617fb157-908e-4519-8d5c-05ef48e699e5-000000/SOL0fdWj_4m56BIQ_bHzx8Ocei6TVLNXfeGTk16Mjm4=376


Training taking place October - December 2024 

• FREE Outcome Star training (Oct and Dec) 
• FREE Counter Terrorism West Midlands Police Prevent Overview (Nov) 
• Level 3 Learning from Local and National Reviews (Nov) 
• FREE Restorative Practice training (Nov) 
• FREE Threshold Framework 'accessing the right help at the right time' (Dec) 
• Level 4 Designated Safeguarding Lead Officer training (Nov and Dec) 
• FREE Prevent training (Dec) 

SOTSCP Training 

 

https://staffsscp.event-booking.org.uk/events-list?c=397/

